
 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
 

2024-M-102 

Subject: Temagami Fire Department Report for May 2024 

Agenda Date: June 13, 2024 

Attachments:  

RECOMMENDATION 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Temagami Fire Department for May 2024. 
 
INFORMATION 
1 Activation  

 May 14th @ 12:57 AM: MVC Hwy 11 & Jumping Caribou – Cancelled on route by Marten River 
FD (dispatching error / notification lag). 3 trucks and 7 firefighters responded   

Training: 
 3 practices: Hose Ops/fire streams, use & maintenance of the G1 SCBA, Firefighter 1 knowledge 

testing modules, equipment maintenance. 

Fire Prevention:   
 2 follow-up Fire Inspections, and 1 fire safety plan review outstanding.   
 Fire Alarm accidental activation at School gym; firefighter present at time, FD response cancelled 

Fire Education:  
 Regular radio “fire safety” announcements on CJTT; monthly community newsletter fire safety 

messages;  Posting Fire safety messages on Fire Department Facebook page  

Other:  

 Spring recruitment drive resulted in 2 applicants starting the recruit training program 
  Work continues on the Community Risk Assessment towards completion & Council presentation 
 Chief attended May 9th, 13th & 23rd  Council meetings 
 Capital Budget information sheets for 2024 capital funding requests completed & submitted   
 Chief attended online presentation (overview) of the Community Risk Reduction Dashboard 

project (OFM and Statistics Canada data collaboration) 
 Chief attended Nipissing East Parry Sound Mutual Aid meeting in Powassan (May 29th)   
 New SCBA placed into service the first week of May.  
 Seeking quotations for 6 month rental of a water tanker for the Temagami North water tower 

replacement project this summer/fall.   
 Chief continues to work on Civic Address numbering (9-1-1) requests/complaints from past years.   
 Generous donation of $11,500 from Frog’s Breath completed the funding required for new E-

hydraulic Auto-X equipment.  A HUGE THANK YOU to all residents and community organizations 
that donated, and especially to Ike Laba and the Temagami Lions for leading this funding initiative.  

 Asset Management Plan (AMP) equipment inventory completed thanks to Deb Larochelle’s 
guidance & John Tarantino’s (Marmak) assistance manipulating our FirePro2 data into the AMP 
database   
 

Respectfully Submitted 
Jim Sanderson 
Temagami Fire Chief 


